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Dates for the Diary  
 
1st – RWB Moviola 
6th – Parish Council Meeting 
10th – Traidcraft Coffee Morning 
11th – Mothering Sunday 
20th – Bushton Bookworms 
24th – Hilmarton Moviola  
30th – Good Friday  
 
 
 

Spring is ready to Bloom 
 

Welcome to March - Wrap up warm get outdoors and build that 
snowman before spring blooms. 

Remember Mothering Sunday in the middle of the month.   
  

CAN YOU HELP?  
We are desperate to recruit more help to keep the church looking clean and cared for. At 
the moment there are only six of us on the Rota and one of these would like to drop out due 
to health issues. This is not an onerous task. We clean fortnightly in pairs and we have a rota 
that means your turn will come around every five or six weeks. In this way we know that the 
church is not only looking presentable for weekly services but also for weddings, funerals, 
baptisms and other church events. If you can help please ring Annette on 731532.   

 

DEFIBRILLATOR ς A reminder to all that a defibrillator is installed at the 

Village Hall, Bushton. Code for defibrillator is C159X. if you would like to 

borrow the CD that explains how it works please email Peter Gantlett at 

gantlettp2@aol.com. 

  

Community Website - http://www.clyffepypard-bushton.com/ 
 



 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Community 

 
Hopefully by now, Bushton and Clyffe Pypard WI will have seen 
many of you at their Big Breakfast on 25th February, and we hope 
you all enjoyed it. 
 
Februaryôs meeting was open to visitors to hear John Hughes speak 
about his time ñin the Metò and in Close Protection ï fascinating!  
Thank you, John, and all who came. 
 

In March, we have our Annual General Meeting, then in April, Reverend Rachma Abbott will be 
speaking to us about her life in various places and guises! 
 
We are always happy to welcome new members, and a free ñtasterò evening is offered to 
anyone interested.  Our membership covers a wide range of interest, including craft, whist, 
skittles, garden, house and museum visits, music, books and walking.  We will start on a new 
programme of speakers which will be included in next monthôs article. 
 
Please call or e-mail Sally Fox, 01249 891442 or sally_fox@btinternet.com to find out more.  
Meetings begin at 7.15pm on the third Thursday of each month and are usually in the Village 
Hall in Bushton.   
 

 

 
 

6th Form Building of Royal Wootton Bassett 
Academy. 

 

 
 

 

Hilmarton Moviola 
24th March 

 

 
 
 

 



²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

 
 

Ellen Blacker, Health & Wellbeing Champion -  Malmesbury, 
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade Community Areas 
 

So…what is a Health and Wellbeing Champion???? 
 
Good question, and I sometimes wonder! The official definition is “Supporting individuals to live 
independent, happy, healthy and fulfilling lives by offering information on a variety of topics. Working to 
improve outcomes for people by representing their needs at decision making levels”. Tall order? You 
bet! But what does that actually mean in practice? I often describe it as being a “walking yellow pages” 
whereby I hope to have useful phone numbers to hand for whatever question I am asked. 
You note that I have PHONE NUMBERS rather than websites! Many people use and love the internet 
with “google”, “ask” and all the other search engines. For some people this is the best way to find out 
answers, but sometimes you need to know some more information before a search engine can help. For 
others, the internet is something which exists, but NOT something to get involved with. Some solutions 
simply aren’t on the internet anyhow, particularly the very local things that go on in our communities 
and this is where I can help. From information on health, transport, finance and loneliness to supporting 
new groups, activities and projects. Whatever your question, ask me and I will see if I can find the 
answers for you. As ever, call 07557 922020 or (dare I suggest it?) email ellen.blacker@wiltshire.gov.uk. 
I look forward to hearing from you! 
 
PS, although I love my job, I do only work part time so please leave a message and I will get back to you 
as soon as I can. 

Ellen Blacker 
Health and Wellbeing Champion 
Wiltshire Council| Monkton Park|Chippenham|SN15 1ER| Mob: 07557 922020 

 



²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Community.  

Bushton Bookworms 
 

Members of the book club take it in turns to choose the book 
each month – thus we have a great variety and it certainly gets 
us reading books that we may well not choose for ourselves and 
then we often discover that we quite enjoy them!!  
 
The next two choices are: 
Tuesday March 20th ‘Me before You’ by Jojo Moyes 
Friday April 27th ‘The Dry’ by Jane Harper 
 

We meet in various homes so please do give me a ring if you would like to join us either 
as a one off or more often!   
 
Barbara Davis 01793 739017 

 

 

It’s that time of year again. 
 
The Plant Fair is only just around the corner.  That means 
that spring is definitely coming. Is there any chance that you 
could spare a few hours to support your village? 
 
There are many ways in which you can do so: 

¶ Help with the organisation before the event. 

¶ Volunteer for helping on a stand - it need not be the 
whole day; an hour would be wonderful.  

¶ Steward duty for parking or gates. 

¶ Make cakes for the teas and the cake stall - the 
standard need not be professional! 

¶ The teas always need help in the kitchen. 

¶ Hand teas around to the stand holders. 

¶ Provide garden-related items for the raffle and 
tombola. 

¶ Gather old garden equipment for sale on the old 
tool stand. 

¶ Give your time to help the preparation on the day 
before - muscles are useful! 

¶ Help clear the garden after the event.  

¶ We are only a small team of volunteers and would 
gladly welcome any newcomers to our band. 

 
Please ring Jane on 07803050834. 
 
Many many thanks and remember to tell your friends about 
the Fair. 

  



 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Community.  
 

 

 

 

Motor bike meetings on the hangings 
21-22 April, 2-3 June, 9th Sept 

 

DON'T EBAY YOUR UNWANTED ITEMS.   
Give them to us to sell at the plant fair......"GRANNY'S ATTIC" (i.e. The gift Stall)  
 
Last year we took £513.26 on the stall and this fantastic amount was achieved by the sale 
is very saleable items. These included a pair of wicker conservatory chairs, an antique 
pine mirror, a new faux-fur throw and some very nice glassware all donated by some very 
generous people.  If you have any items that you feel you could donate this year we 
would be delighted -collection can be arranged.  We must stress that we cannot accept 
bric-a-brac as this does not sell these days.  

Please phone Dorothy on 731625 or Annette on 731532  

 

 



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  

HOUSING SURVEY  

All Houses in the Parish should have received a housing survey, being conducted by 

Wiltshire Council and Clyffe Pypard Parish Council. The survey can also be completed on 

line at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housingneedssurveyclyffepypard.htm   

If you have any questions you can ring Housing Strategy on 01249 706563.  

If you know people living outside the parish who require affordable accommodation in the 

parish they can fill in a survey section 2 only. 

If you fill in the paper survey there is a postage paid envelope to return it to Wiltshire 

Council. 

You will also find some supplementary questions that have been drawn up by the 

Neighbourhood steering group, if you answer these questions they will have to be sent to 

Wiltshire Council in the postage paid envelope;  

We hope you will take the time to consider all the questions, your views are very important 

and will help shape the future of our parish.  

The survey closes on the 16th March, if you are sending in paper surveys, allow plenty of 

time for the post to deliver, especially as the weather has forgotten its now spring.  

The next Parish Council meeting will be on the 6th March (a change to that previously 

advertised) where amongst other things the housing survey will be discussed.     

VILLAGE HALL NEWS 

The water leak under the kitchen is in the throes of being repaired. The renovation of the 

kitchen is due to start on 9th April and it should take about 3 weeks. During this time the 

main hall will still be useable but the kitchen will be out of bounds. If anyone would like to 

have the old metal kitchen units (ideal for a garage or workshop) please contact Peter 

Gantlett -  07713114342 

101 Club spaces are now all sold – Prize winners for January, February and March will be 

announced in the April issue of the Newsletter. Thank you to everyone who has contributed 

and also to Ian, Sally and Jill who collected the annual subscriptions.  

Open Gardens – a few people have volunteered to allow folk to wander around their 

gardens but a few more are needed to make this viable for a weekend day towards the end 

of June. Cream teas and toilet facilities will be available at the Village Hall and we seek 

‘normal’ gardens as it is always interesting to see what can be grown in the area – and they 

do not have to be pristine. 

Barbara Davis - Secretary 



 View from the Vicarage.  

On Giving Up 

I write this for March, month of mad hares, lions, and lambs*, aware that the Lent season 

of ‘giving up’ will be thoroughly underway. Giving up stuff for a month seems to be how the 

calendar is now advertised. There was Dry January, although some were doing Vegan 

January, Sugar-free February (with an encouragement to raise money for Cancer Research) 

and later in the year there will be Stoptober. 

Giving Up, it seems is good for us. The promise of being thinner, fitter, less prone to 

disease, seems to be linked on what we take in to our mouths. In addition, it gives those 

who market consumable goods something to encourage us to spend more on, even when 

we’re choosing less. Raw, clean, organic, pure, diet there are so many words which get 

attached to what we eat as if somehow our goodness might be nourished by eating the 

right brand in the right way. It used to be said that ‘cleanliness was next to godliness’; if I 

was rewriting that proverb for a more secular era I’d suggest that we act as if ‘thinness was 

next to divinity’. 

The ways our food is grown or slaughtered, traded or wasted may say something about the 

morality and ethics by which we live. But it may also say something about our desire to fit 

in with our communities of friends and colleagues, with fashions and trends – even if we 

think we are too old and wise to fall into that. 

Yet I’m reminded of older words that say it isn’t what goes into our mouths that makes us 

clean or good, but what is inside us that comes out of our mouths that matters. 

In the worlds of social media which we (or our children or grandchildren, our friends and 

neighbours inhabit the challenge of a label attached to a month or a day can seem hard to 

escape. Words can be used to persuade or to encourage, to cajole or bully, to hurt or 

offend, and this may not be different from the gossip or letter-writing of a pre-digital age 

apart from the difficulty of escaping from people’s views and opinions of you in a world in 

which the smartphone, the iPad, and the tablet mean we can always feel on trend whether 

or not we know fully or speak the truth. 

I can’t yet know as I write this if March will come in with spring warmth or fiercer weather 

or tell if it will go out with a soft breeze or wild winds. But for my Lenten fast I want to try 

and see if I can give up words that are too hasty or hurtful, the gossip disguised as 

knowledge sharing and the words that come out of my mouth with malice rather than 

mercy. 

 



 

Church Schedule. 

 

 



 Puzzle Corner. 

LOOK OUT FOR THE SIGNS OF SPRING. Can you find them all? Good luck and happy hunting. 

 
 

Cryptogram 
ZXUN XG DNEZZI GXOMZN, KSW VN XCGXGW RC 
OETXCL XW PROMZXPEWNJ. 

 

Sudoku 

 
 

[ŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩs Puzzle and 
Answers 

 
 
REFRIDGERATOR, SANDWICH, 
COOKER, SAUCEPAN, 
BAKEDBEANS, CAKE, SPAGETTI, 
BISCUIT, POTATOES, BUTTER, 
BREAD, MARGERINE, COFFEE, 
SUGAR, MILK, ONIONS, CHEESE, 
CUSTARD, GARLIC, TEA, RICE, 
JAM  
 
Cryptograph 
“Laughter is the sun that drives 
winter from the human face.” 
 
Sudoku 
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